
Development of database system for integrating various models of seismic velocity
structure and geometry of the subducting plate around Japan
 
*Yasuko Yamagishi1, Ayako Nakanishi2, Seiichi Miura2, Shuichi Kodaira2, Hide Sakaguchi1

 
1.MAT, JAMSTEC, 2.CEAT, JAMSTEC
 
To estimate strong motions caused by earthquakes that could occur in Japan in future and predict
seismic hazards, it is necessary to create an accurate model of geometry of the subducting plate
and seismic velocity structure, particularly obtained by offshore seismic survey and observations.
Most of various kinds of seismic velocity structure models including plate boundary around Japan
are presented. However, they are managed individually by each organization constructing the model.
To create a new and accurate model of geometry of the subducting plate and seismic velocity
structure model, first we need to integrate existing models and clarify the spatial distribution of
models regardless of their kinds. Here we have developed database system to store the data of
various kinds of velocity structure and plate geometry around Japan. In this database system,
various seismic structure models are stored as data, which are three-dimensional (3D) seismic
velocity models obtained by seismic tomography, plate geometry, 2D seismic velocity structure
models, 2D plate geometry obtained by offshore seismic survey, and hypocenter distribution
determined by offshore observation and JMA. Using this database system, users can obtain several
structure models at once. This database system can provide not only original data of models but
also equal interval grid data, and KML data. The equal interval grid data is output as the text
file and have the same scale for all kinds of models, which are produced by bicubic-interpolation
of original data. On GUI of the database system, users can know what kind of models and hypocenter
distribution exist around the Japanese Islands graphically, and obtain the data of different kinds
of models existing in the rectangle region specified by users. The region is specified by setting a
profile and the distance from the profile in the map on GUI. The equal interval grid data of 3D
seismic velocity model is prepared for the vertical cross section cut by the profile specified by
user, which show the distribution of seismic velocity or velocity perturbation. The equal interval
grid data of plate geometry are created for the region specified by user. The equal interval grid
data of 2D seismic velocity structure model and 2D plate geometry model are created from all data
of the models crossing the region and selected by user. Using KML files provided by the database,
the data of different kinds of models are visualized in Google Earth at once. Therefore this
database system with Google Earth will enable us to create a new accurate model of geometry of the
subducting plate and seismic velocity structure around Japan. Acknowledgement: This study is
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